# SUPERVISOR'S MEETING July 12, 2012

The Jackson Township Supervisors held their regular meeting at 8:00 a.m. at the Jackson Township Municipal Building. Members present were Supervisors Bruce Baker, John Wallet and Mark Westrick along with Secretary-Treasurer / Manager Dave Hirko and Solicitor Bill Barbin. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Baker with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

**Board Roll Call** was taken with all three Supervisors present.

# **Public Comments Concerning Agenda Items:**

(None)

#### **Correspondence:**

**Manager Hirko** said, we received a letter from **Holly Mertens**, Board Secretary of the **Central Cambria Midget Football League**. They are asking that we consider a donation to the League as they are purchasing new concussion ready helmets to protect the kids playing. She said that in return, they will list us as a Sponsor in their home game programs, on a sponsor sign at the field and on their web site. She said they have approximately 20 players and cheerleaders participating in the League.

## **Old Business:**

(None)

## **New Business:**

**Motion** Wallet, second Westrick to approve donation to the Central Cambria Midget Football League for \$500.00. Vote-3 yes.

### Other New Business:

(None)

### **Public Comments:**

(None)

## **Announcements:**

**Chairman Baker** announced, The Board of Supervisors next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, July 26, 2012 at 7:00 pm at the Jackson Township Municipal Building. The 9th Annual Jackson Heritage Festival will be held on Friday, July 20th through Sunday July 22nd, 2012. There will be lots of food, crafts, games, activities, hayrides, petting zoo and a tractor show. On Friday there will be a Car Cruise-In and on Saturday thee will be a 5-K Race at 9, Poker Run at noon, Parade at 1:00 and Fireworks at 9:30. There will be continuous music and entertainment the entire weekend.

#### Adjournment:

**Motion** Wallet, second Westrick to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 am. Vote-3 yes.

Respectfully submitted,

David M. Hirko, Secretary